# Cavendish Primary School Newsletter



# September 2021

Welcome back! We are so pleased to have all the children returned and ready to get on with a fresh academic year! It has been lovely to catch up with families and see how keen the children are to get back into learning.



#### Covid-19

The reviewed Covid-19 Risk Assessment can be found on the school website. It is much more straight forward as we are no longer required to split into bubbles. Hopefully this will result in school being much more settled and able to avoid class closures whenever possible.



# **Arbor Parent Portal App**



A reminder for all parents / carers to download the Arbor app. All communications from school will now be made through the app and payments and bookings will be made on there too.

Feel free to call the office if you would like any help with this.

### **Staffing in School**

We would like to welcome some new staff to school:

Mrs Cerian Fawcett – Reception Class Teacher Miss Robyn Selby – Admin Assistant

#### **Curriculum Newsletters**

You will receive an information newsletter next week to outline what your child will be learning about in each subject over the next term.

This will describe planned activities, key learning experiences and give examples of what you can do at home to help. We hope the children are excited to start their new topics.

## **Contacting School**

As always if you would like to talk to anybody in school we have a number of ways you can do so and a number of people who can help.

You can call school on 01274 772175, email at <a href="mailto:office@cavendish.bradford.sch.uk">office@cavendish.bradford.sch.uk</a>, talk to staff members at the doors at the start and end of the day.

#### Key contacts are:

Christine Burns – Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Coordinator Leanne Truesdale – Assistant Headteacher Early Years and Key Stage 1 Debra Nixon – Assistant Headteacher Key Stage 2 Steph Whitbread – Community and Safeguarding Officer These staff members and any others you wish to talk to can all be contacted via a phone call or visit to the school office. You will be responded to as soon as possible.

In addition to the above staff and if you need further help, you can also contact Jonathan Nixon (Head of School) or Noreen Dunn (Executive Headteacher).

### **Reporting Pupil Absence**

It is important to inform the office if your child is going to be absent from school before 9.00am. You can do this by either; using the Arbor app to send a message, replying to any text message the school has sent or calling the school office. Where we do not receive reasons for absence the school will attempt to contact you and complete home visits. Thank you for your support with this.